December, 1977

President, Don Stansfield 885-4270 Safety, Gene Pilch 541-3191
Vice Pres., Richard Figge 446-2945 Membership, Phyllis Harmon 537-1268
Treasurer, Howard Paul 824-2941 Secretary, Judy Stansfield 885-4270

AND IT WAS A GREAT YEAR

The Wheeling Wheelmen had one of its greatest years in 1977! There were rides of all
kinds (and weather of all kinds, too, but mostly good) and we met many new riders

this season. We welcome you to membership and are very enthused to have you as a part
of the spokes' folks. This year's Harmon Hundred/Half-Hundred was run extremely
smoothly. Another advance was made with the adoption of a revised constitution which
involves each of you in the success of this club each year hereafter. A big, BIG,
HUGE, thanks goes to Fred and Joan Woodruff for their unending work as president and
secretary. They are the success of 1977! All of us are deeply appreciative of your
efforts. Thanks also to Jack Fulper, vice president, and Gene Pilch, treasurer, for
their support and aid to Fred.

DECEMBER IMAGINATION

The December meeting will be at the Wheeling Park District's
Main Building at 222 S. Wolf Road instead of our usual
location which is Lollipop Lane this month. The meeting
will be Wednesday, December 7th at 8:00 p.m. Now, what
should we do for a December club meeting? Here it is!
Bring a CYCLE SANTA GIFT for a grab bag. What is a :
Cyclesanta Gift? It is a gift using cyclomagination. Pick
an item that can be related to bicycling with some stretch-
ing of its non-cycle origin. For example: a rubber mallet
is a precision instrument for truing wheels and chain-
wheels. It is also a good dog repellent., It also is good for checking consciousness
on a double century. Keep your Cyclesanta Gift under a dollar. By the way, please
enclose a note explaining the gift.
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AND THE YEAR TO COME

As we start another cycloyear, we want to develop activities of your liking (and
your working). We hope to add some new twists to the old club. I hope you like
the new format for our cycloletter. When you have something to put in cycloprint,
sent it to me. An active club takes active member-workers. That is you!

There will be cyclomittees for rides, invitational events, programs, and refresh-
ments. In which one do you wish to serve? Your work on these cyclomittees will
determine if we come close to the success of 1977. With a lot of cyclowork and a
little psychoplay, we will all have a good time. Please complete the enclosed
questionnaire and return it to me via mail, dog train, bicycle, or at the December
club meeting so we can get set for Wheeling Wheelmen Cyclo Seventy-eight.

Thanks in advance,
Don Stansfield

BARTER BARGAINS

Got some valuables that your wife says have to go? If they are cyclotreasures,
list them here free of charge.

HAPPY HOLIDAYS




